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Faith Lutheran Church 
2335 S. Webster Ave. 

Green Bay, WI 54301 

 
WEEKLY WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

Sunday worship at 8:00 am, 9:30 am, & 11:00 am 

Monday worship at 6:30 pm 
 

Church Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday | 8:00 am—2:00 pm 

 
Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 

 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
   
Vicar Joshua Schiff  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
 
Vicar Eric Souer **Beginning August 1st** 
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Angela Stiles & Angie Smet| Administrative Assistants 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Sue Krueger | Church Administrator 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
 Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216      faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

 
Other useful emails: 

 

Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 
 



 
July, 2020 

              During this last month, we had Vacation Bible School where we talked about 
how God provides everything essential to our survival. Building off of the idea that 
God works through means, Mr. Alex designed a lesson plan that taught how God 
does this through other people. This got me to thinking about the Church and it 
reminded me of a Scripture that I then looked up and reread.  
 
             “When the Son of Man comes in his glory, and all the angels with 
him, he will sit on his glorious throne. All the nations will be gathered in 
his presence, and he will separate them one from another, as a 
shepherd separates the sheep from the goats. He will put the sheep on 
his right and the goats on his left. Then the King will say to those on his 
right, ‘Come, you who are blessed by my Father, inherit the kingdom 
prepared for you from the foundation of the world. For I was hungry 
and you gave me food to eat. I was thirsty and you gave me something to 
drink. I am a stranger and you welcomed me. I was lacking clothes and 
you clothed me. I was sick and you took care of me. I was in prison and 
you visited me...Just as you did it for one of the least of these brothers of 
mine, you did it for me.’”  - Matthew 25:31-40 
 
           When I read Jesus saying, “I was hungry and you gave me food to eat” I am 
reminded of the large bags of groceries that were sitting in our pantry when we 
arrived. I am reminded of the homes we were invited to for dinner, and I am 
reminded of the gift cards we were given during Christmas that allowed us to have a 
meal out at a restaurant.  
When I read Jesus saying, “I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink” I am 
reminded of the water bill that Faith pays for us every month, and I am reminded of 
the local soda and wine that congregation members have brought to our home or 
shared with us over a meal.  
            When I read Jesus saying, “I was a stranger and you welcomed me” I am 
reminded of how everyone made us feel when we walked into the Church on that 
last Sunday of July in 2019. I am reminded of all the people who already knew my 
wife and kid’s names, and I am reminded of the Packers pre-season tickets members 
gave us that allowed us to go see an NFL game at Lambeau Field.  
            When I read Jesus saying, “I was lacking clothes and you clothed me” I am 
reminded of the bags full of clothes from congregation members that were given to 
my kids. I am reminded of the clerical clothes that the congregation purchased for 
me and the hand-tailoring and cleaning of my alb provided by a member.  
            When I read Jesus saying, “ I was sick and you took care of me” I am 
reminded of the time when my family and I were diagnosed with COVID-19, and 
every day we had a bag placed on our front steps full of stuff to help us get through 
it. I am reminded of the box of Gluten-Free cupcakes, the bottles of Tylenol, and the 
giant packs of toilet paper. I am reminded of the food deliveries that arrived at our 
front door and made it so that we didn’t have to worry about supper while we were 
sick.  
              I guess what I mean to say is that Faith Lutheran is a wonderful Church that 
does a good job of demonstrating what it is like to be a follower of Jesus. You would 
have to be blind not to see that this church is full of sheep. I and my family have 
learned so much from you and we will always be grateful for our time with you. 
Please never let the dark forces of this world destroy what you have here, and show 
this same love and kindness to your new Vicar. From the bottom of our hearts, we 
will miss each of you. Thank you for everything. 
 
In Christ,  
Vicar Joshua, Shelly, Eli, and Alexis 



 

Worship At Faith 

Service times available 

 Sunday, 8:00 am 

 Sunday, 9:30 am 

 Sunday, 11:00 am 

 Monday, 6:30 pm 

To maintain a safe distance, we will be having services with an attendance cap at 55 
people. Therefore, we are using a sign up ahead of time. This sign up can be found 
on our website, and is emailed out on Tuesday mornings for the upcoming Sunday. 
When signing up, please select the correct number of spots you will be needing for 
service (i.e. a family of 5 would select 5). Then select the day and time of worship 
service you would like to attend.  

**PLEASE NOTE** 

 We are striving for efficiency, so services will be approx. 45 minutes to allow for 
cleaning before the next service begins  

 Our 8 am Service will still be livestreamed for people who will be watching from 
home 

 Children's Messages will be available at all of the Sunday Services 

 We are still requesting that masks be worn if you enter the building 

             Church Office Hours 

Monday—Thursday 
8 am—noon 

Please call ahead if you need to pick up something and a staff member can 
place it in the front foyer for you. 

Altar Flowers 

You can still sign up for Altar Flowers to help beautify the 
Sanctuary for Worship.  You can sign up two different ways: 

 Online sign up: 

 https://signup.com/go/frthQdp 

 Link is also available on our “Sign-ups and 
Forms” Tab on our website 

 Call the Church Office for available dates  

https://signup.com/go/frthQdp


 

Scrip Program 

Scrip is available during this time. If you would like to purchase Scrip, please do 
one of the following: 

 Submit your order form online 

 Order form is in the “forms and Schedules” tab on the 
church website 

 Once filled out to your liking, email your form to 
flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

 Your Scrip Order will be ready for you to pick up on Sunday  
(orders placed by Friday) 

 Put check payment in a  specified box 

 Call the Church Office to order 

 Angela will fill out an order form for you, so you just have to 
pick it up on Sunday 

 If you need your scrip sooner than Sunday, please contact Jess 
Genske at (920)737-2797 or the Church Office at (920)435-5524 

Usher/Elder Schedule 

Since services have started back up, we are resuming the Usher and Elder duties at 
church. Right now, we are only having 1 usher and 1 elder during each service and 

the duties are very simple. To sign up to help out, please look on the “Sign-ups and 
Forms” tab on the church website and sign up for which service(s) you would be 
willing to help serve the congregation. If you have any questions, please contact 

Head Elder—Guy McCauley or Head Usher—Tim Freeman 

Here is the direct link to sign up: 

https://signup.com/go/PoHbGZs 

https://signup.com/go/PoHbGZs


 

PASTORAL CALL PLACEMENTS 

for our former Vicars 

TITUS UTECHT  

Pastor 

Sherman Oaks Lutheran Church 
14847 Dickens St. 

Sherman Oaks, CA 91403  

 

God’s blessings Titus, Rianne, Akyra, Hephzibah, and Baby Utecht! 

GRANT SORENSON 

Pastor 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 

2126 N Sherman Ave 

Madison, WI 53704  

God’s blessings Grant, Kimberly, and Baby Sorenson! 

New Address 

JOSHUA SCHIFF 

1053 Delaware Avenue 

Fort Wayne, IN 46805 

 

God’s blessings to Joshua, Shelly, Eli, and 

Lexi as you head back to Fort Wayne! We 

will keep in touch and will be watching for 

Joshua’s Call Placement in the Spring! 



 

Hello Faith Lutheran, Green Bay! Becca and I are so 

incredibly excited to move to Green Bay and get to 

know all of you! I was born in Virginia Beach, VA in 

August of 1990 (Yes, shortly after I start as Vicar I will 

be celebrating my 30th birthday). My Dad was in Chris-

tian Radio for many years, which led us to moving 

around a fair bit during my youth, but I’ve always con-

sidered Pittsburgh, PA to be my hometown. During 

high school I was undecided about a direction for my 

life and decided to work for my Dad, who had left the 

radio world to be a full time professional voice actor. I 

worked with him as an audio editor for five years after 

high school before deciding finally to go off to college with the desire to go to 

the Seminary immediately afterward to become a pastor. I started at Concor-

dia University, Nebraska in the Fall of 2013. There I met a beautiful young 

woman named Rebecca, and we quickly developed an incredibly close friend-

ship. In a stroke of brilliance I asked her out on a date shortly before Winter 

break, to which she responded “No.” All was not lost however, and after a 

few months of remaining close friends she changed her mind and we began 

dating in the Spring of 2014. In October of the same year we were engaged to 

be married. After having a prolonged engagement, due to her father being 

deployed with the Army National Guard for a year, we were married in May 

of 2016.  

Becca was born in May of 1993, and grew up in Moorhead, MN, which sits 

just over the Minnesota/North Dakota border from Fargo. She lived her en-

tire life in that area until doing a year abroad in Mexico after finishing high 

school. She started at Concordia Nebraska in 2012, pursing degrees to be-

come certified as both a Director of Parish Music and a Director of Christian 

Education. We delayed my start at the Seminary for a year so that Becca 

could complete a year long internship for her DCE program, which took us to 

Decatur, IL for a year.  

We both enjoy reading, watching TV shows and movies, board games, video 

games, frisbee, music of a wide variety. We love food and trying various 

types of cuisine and cannot wait to have fresh squeaky cheese curds! I’m a 

huge fan of all the Pittsburgh sports, although the Packers have always been 

my second favorite since the Favre days  . We’ve greatly enjoyed our two 

years in Fort Wayne, but are thrilled to be with you all for the coming year.  

Vicar Watch Results 

Welcome Vicar-Elect Eric Souer 
*Beginning August 1, 2020* 



 

Start using HuTerra to support Faith! 
HuTerra Rewards is a way to raise funds for your favorite nonprofits by shopping 
for the things you need. Some local participating businesses include: Walmart, 
 Piggly Wiggly and Titletown Brewing Company.  Any questions, please contact 
 Nicole Resch at flcgb.stewardship@gmail.com 

How to begin using the My HuTerra app: 
 -Download the “My HuTerra” app. 
 -Create your account.  
 -Select your fundraiser by tapping the menu in the upper, left-hand corner 
  of the home screen and then tap “My Fundraisers”. 
 -Tap “Add Fundraisers”.  
 -Find & select our church by searching “Green Bay Faith Lutheran Church”. 

You can now earn in three ways: 
Buy gift cards, Shop online, Scan receipts. 

Breakfast items: Frosted Mini Wheats, Raisin Bran, protein heavy 

granola bars 

Meal Items: Kraft Mac n Cheese, Campbell’s Tomato Soup, Rice-a-roni 

boxes (variety flavors but especially the Mexican and Spanish ones), 

Spaghetti Sauce (and dry noodles), Baked Beans, Heinz Ketchup. 

Miscellaneous Food Items :  Buttery Popcorn, frosted animal crack-

ers, pretzels, Nutella, crunchy peanut butter, strawberry preserves, 

McCormick gravy mixes (especially pork and turkey). 

Cleaning Products & Paper Goods:  Bounty Paper Towels, Angel 

Soft TP, Cheer (liquid) laundry soap, paper napkins, Clorox wipes  

Donations can be placed on the cart located by the Church office. 

Souer Pantry Donation List 

 
Vicar Eric Souer and his wife Becca move in July 25th.  They love 

to try out new recipes and would enjoy having their pantry filled 

with recipe cards of our family favorites. 

mailto:flcgb.stewardship@gmail.com?subject=HuTerra%20Rewards%20Program


 

EXPECTING A BABY? 

The Meal Storks team is ready to help. Let us know if you 

would like to receive meals after the baby arrives. It is one 

less thing to worry about when bringing baby home! Contact 

either Pat Falkenhagen at patfalk67@gmail.com or the 

church office.   

MEAL MINISTRY 

At Faith, we like to  join together and help 

other members in times of need. During tough 

times, such as a surgery in the family, or a 

death of a family member, families sometimes 

struggle with having a healthy home cooked 

meal to put on the table. We decided to start a 

Meal Ministry for such times. As this is 

normally in response to sudden events, we are 

looking for people who would be willing to prepare meals for families. If you 

would like to be involved in the Meal Ministry, please contact Angela Stiles 

in the Church Office for more information— flcgb.office@gmail.com 

The Board of  Trustees are looking for volunteers to help 

paint a couple rooms in the church building: 

 Classrooms 

 Fellowship Hall 

 

Paint and other necessities will be supplied, but we need 

your help! 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Head Trustee—

Gregg Marweg at greggmarweg@gmail.com 

Painting at Church 

mailto:patfalk67@gmail.com
mailto:flcgb.office@gmail.com?subject=Meal%20Train%20Volunteer
mailto:greggmarweg@gmail.com?subject=painting%20at%20church


 
Sun Mon Tue 

   

5 
 

Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Service 9:30 am 

Service 11:00 am 
 

6 
    

Service 6:30 pm 

7 
FCP Board Meeting 6 pm 

 

12 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

 
Titus Utecht Ordination Service 

online 7:00 pm 
 
  
 

13 
    

Service 6:30 pm 
 

14 
 
 

Red Cross Blood  
Drive 9-2 pm 

 
Council Meeting  

19   Farewell Vicar Schiff 
 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

 
 

20 
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

21      
 

26 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

27 
Service 6:30 pm 

28 
 

July 

High School at Camp Luther 



 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
 

2 
 

3 4 

8 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  
 

9 
 

10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11 
 

15 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  

16 
 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 
 

22 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  

23 24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
 

Vicar Souer and  
Becca move in 

 
 
 

29 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  

30 31  

High School at Camp Luther 



 
Sun Mon Tue 

   

2      
 

Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Service 9:30 am 

Service 11:00 am 

3 Vicar Souer’s first 
official day in the office 
 

Service 6:30 pm 

4 
 

9       Vicar Souer Installation 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

 
 
  
 

10 
    

Service 6:30 pm 
 

11 
 
 

 

16   
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

 
 
 
 

17 
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

18    
 

23 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

24 
Service 6:30 pm 

25 
 

30 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
Service 11:00 am 

31 

Service 6:30 pm 

August 

Catechism Camp at Camp Luther 



 
Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

  1 

5 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  
 

6 
 

7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8 
 

12 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  

13 
 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15 
 

19 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  

20 21 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
Bible Study Livestream  

12 pm  

27 28 29 



 

 

The sun has been shining, the temps have been 

hot, and summer fun is in full swing.  Praise be to 

God!  

While we are enjoying some summer sun, Faith Christian Preschool has also 

been busy preparing for the Fall.  While the planning process is not the same as 

in the past, our dedication to providing a quality, Christian preschool experi-

ence has not changed.  Thank you for your continued prayers and support 

that is provided to our program.  We pray for your continued support of FCP, 

whether that be through prayers, or donations. We look forward to sharing the 

Good News of our Lord with all our incoming families!  God’s blessings on your 

summer! 

Phone: (920)965-0795 ext. 216   
Website: www.faithpreschoolgb.com 

 Email: faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com  
Facebook: www.facebook.com/faithpreschoolgb 

 

Catechism & Sunday School News:  
We are determining what our Catechism and Sunday School Classes will look like 
in the Fall. We will notify you when an informed and safe decision has been made.  

Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 

Catechism Camp:  
Dates: Sun., August 16-Tues., August 18 

Location: Camp Luther 

High School Youth Summer Camp:  
Dates: Mon., July 27—Thursday, July 30 

Location: Camp Luther 

Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School is seeking a full-time Middle 
School teacher for the 2020-2021 school year. This person should 
be motivated to work with our wonderful Middle School students 
and help them to grow in their knowledge and faith of our Lord. If 
you are interested, please send your resume and cover letter to 
principal Andrew Strickland: principal@greenbaytrinity.org 
Qualifications: 
Bachelor's Degree with a Wisconsin Teaching License or ability to obtain one 
Passion to work with Middle School students 
Exceptional verbal, written, and interpersonal skills 
Creative, resourceful, and flexible team member 
Excellent organizational skills 

http://www.faithpreschoolgb.com/
mailto:faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/faithpreschoolgb
mailto:principal@greenbaytrinity.org


 

Notes from Faith Lutheran Church Music 
Is it safe to sing in church??? 

Like so many other things that have been affected by the corona virus, we don’t have 

enough reliable information to say for sure.  Since both singing and speaking responses are 

integral parts of our worship, and have been since they were inherited from pre-Christian 

times, it is hard to imagine not singing and speaking together as we worship as a community.  

Yet in these unusual times we have to work with the best information that we have to date.  

To that end, I would like to share what I have learned as of the end of June.   

 We know that the virus is spread most readily through inhaling droplets in the air.  

In that way, it is not unlike other respiratory infections like SARS that have plagued the world 

in recent years.  The countries that have battled those diseases have taught us the value of 

using masks to reduce the numbers of infections.  We also know that the longer a person is 

in close proximity to someone who is already ill increases the chances of becoming infected.  

That lesson was learned all too well by the spike in infections right here in Brown County at 

the meat packing plants.  It appears that touching objects is the less likely source of infection, 

but it is still wise to keep up with frequent hand washing and using hand sanitizer given how 

easy it is to inadvertently touch your face or a contaminated face mask. 

 What does all this mean for singing in church? If we apply what we know from ex-

perience so far along with guidelines that have been issued by national choral organizations 

and the CDC we can recommend the following: 

† If we are singing or speaking loudly, we should use face masks.  I am personally 

not fond of them because they make it harder to breath, they fog up my glass-

es and they muffle the sound of our voices.  But they do reduce the amount of 

aerosols that are emitted by those activities.  I should note here that there is 

still disagreement on how much aerosols spread the virus depending on the 

size of the water droplets and other factors.    For now, masks seem to be a 

good and useful idea. 

† We should continue to practice physical distancing.  Interestingly there isn’t 

even agreement in the scientific community on the safe distance that singers 

should be apart.  I have seen everything from 18 inches on up to 12 feet.  Good 

air flow is also important and we are fortunate to have a larger sanctuary with 

high ceilings and therefore a larger volume of air.  A shorter exposure to one 

another over time also seem to be helpful.  You may have noticed that the 

services are tending to be more brief with shorter hymns and less sung liturgy.   

† In the near term we will also continue to minimize contact with all surfaces.  

That’s the reason there are no items left in the pews.  It is possible that we may 

start using the hymnals again if enough time can elapse between uses.  (We 

have enough for each person to use one each week.) 

Thank you for your patience as we continue to search for the best ways to navigate these 

strange times in the life of the church.  And, thank you for participating in such a heartfelt 

way since we have been allowed to return to worship.  Your voices are coming through loud 

and clear, and by doing so you are encouraging the faith of everyone gathered together 

again. 

Paul Heiser—Director of Parish Music 

http://www.faithpreschoolgb.com/
mailto:faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/faithpreschoolgb


 While Vacation Bible School went virtual this 

year, there is no doubt that the children (and 

adults) had fun with the different activities 

for each day’s lesson. We focused on how food, 

water, shelter, health, and life are Essential… 

but most importantly, that Jesus is Essential! 

Those who signed up received a kit with snacks and 

crafts for each day and their VBS t-shirt. 

Our online materials will be available through the 

rest of the summer at essentialvbs.com 

essentialvbs.com


 

Thank you to all of our volunteers that helped prep VBS this year! A big shout out to: 

Kit Assembly: DCE Alex Wright, Angela & Evan Stiles, Mandy, Bob, & Micah Mueller, and 

  Erica, Henry, & Lucy Errer 

Crafts: Mandy Mueller 

Rec. Time: Dillon, Braydon, & Chandler Maney 

Snacks: Erica Errer 

Music: Paul, Pam, Andrew, Karin, & Elana Heiser, Robin Paul, and Angela & Evan Stiles 

Skits: Elana Heiser, Caleb & Brandon Krueger, Ella Roubal, Irelynne & Brady Paul,  

 Eli Schiff, Samantha Hoefs,  and Elli Shipley 

Writers: DCE Alex Wright and Vicar Joshua Schiff 

Video Editing and Website: Angela Stiles 



 

2 Kenneth & Paula Fineout 
6 Cyrus & Melanie Simcoe 
7 Ed & Barb Dorff 
10 Scott & Kay Hanna 
 Lou Ann & Tom Van Laanen 
14 Leroy & Debbie Barber 
15 Neil & Patricia Destree 
 Russ & Shirley Drake 
18 John & Heidi Zellner 
23 Gregg & Julie Marweg 

24 Ted & Jessica Genske 
 Van & Brandi Nguyen 
25 Joshua & Shelly Schiff 
26 Donald & Bernadine Boersma 
29  Bill & Holli Kussow 

1 Jennifer Zeitler 
2 Jax Gilson 
 Julia Hirthe 
 Alexandra Vertz 
3 Heather Klug 
 Robert Walch 
4 Gary Jaro 
 Olivia Lueskow 
5 Debi Mercier 
6 Erica Ebert 
 Christopher Fineout 
 Ethan Jaeger 
 Lucas Nissen 
7 Aria Hoffman 
 Sandra Olson 
8 Stella Stiles  
9 Roger Engel 
 Bradley Korb 

11Kevin Falck 
 Connor Kupsh 
 Tom Quatsoe 
 Ken Whitford 
12 Sharon Eggert 
 Emma Klug 
 Richard Potts  
13 Jane Lambert 
 Elijah Olmsted 
14 Isaiah Yakel 
15 Scott Behnke 
 Evelyn Buyarski 
 Sophia Hawley 
 Dillon Maney 
16 Abigail Austin 
 Ed Dorff 
 Arlyss Hubbard 
 Van Nguyen 
17 Brent Roubal 
18 Caitlin Barkow 
 Candis  Smith 
 Carter Svoboda 
19 Lloyd Bloedorn 
 Jack Roubal 
20 Scott Grygleski 
 Dwight Hansen 

 Paul Reynolds 
21 Henry Errer 
 Hayden Svoboda 
22 Linda Hoffman 
 Dave Marach  
23 Jameson Gigot 
24 James Beylon  
 Laura Beylon 
 Sean LaRue 
 Scott Schick 
 Scott Stiles  
25 Maxwell Gatewood 
 Roxanne Paholke 
27 Caleb Krueger 
 Roger Kupsh 
29 Anika Wilke 
31 Daun Baneck  
 Amy Butterbrodt 
 Nancy Dreier 
 Jennifer Tamura 

 
  
 
  

CHURCH MORTAGE  

$159,617.20 

(as of June 30, 2020) 

SCRIP 
  $4,856.01 *     

**YTD as of  July 6, 2020 
* YTD as of July 5, 2020 

2020 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$272,148.24** 

Required—$296,153.85** 

Over/(Short) - (24,005.61)** 

Give Online 

During this time, online giving is a very simple 
and effective way to support Faith Lutheran 
Church. It is available through our website 

(flcgb.com) and click this button on the side-
bar. 

 

 

 

If you have any questions, please email 
flcgb.donations@gmail.com  

mailto:flcgb.donations@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving


 

  
2 Dale Piontek 
 Sarah Stajkowski 
3 Steven Lemke 
 David McKeag 
 Lauren Prokes 
4 Amanda Athey 
 Nancy Behnke 
 David Butterbrodt 
 Mackenzie Carr 
 Erica Errer 
 Debbie Levis 
 Carter Selner 
5 Kenneth Fineout 
 Jason Koldeway 
 Doug Mongin 
 Patrick Nissen 
 Sue Schuettpelz 
6 Joyce Bauer 
 Janet Peters 
 Dale Raby 
 Grace Schneider 
7  Beth Barlament 
 Ed Feld 
 Maddox Krueger 
 Jacqueline Mielke 
8 Jessica Genske 
 Timothy Wilmet 

10 Ian Edwards 
 Brittany Sleeter- 
 VanGruensven 
11   Edith Barth 
    Patricia Destree 
   Harvey Resch 
  Dawn Watry 
 John Zellner 
12 Jill Bukowski 
13 Wade Anderson 
 Todd Jaeger 
 Natalie Mattson 
 Larry Volz 
14 Vern Tamura 
15 Melissa Nissen 
 Ashley Schenkus 
16 Dominic Bergelin-
 Chang 
 Pat Falkenhagen 
 Ashley Zellner 
17 Nadine Boersma 
 Keith Sickler 
18 John Badtke 
19 Sharon Bauer 
 Lois Buttke 
 Lincoln Kornusky 
 Charles Ristow 
 Colin Smith 

20 Carol Krieser 
 Madlyn Kussow 
 Eliza Prokes 
 Blake Selner 
 Marqaret Suomi 
21  Adam Davie 
 Akyra Utecht 
21  Benjamin Helpap 
 Andrew Strickland 
 Irene Zittlow 
23 Eileen Engel 
 Lil LaRue 
 Mary McCauley 
 Doug Schuettpelz 
24  Alexis Barlament 
 Arlene Doepke 
25 Sophie Cherney 
 Kaitlynn Francois 
 Carol Meck 
         Jane Wendt 
26 Lisa Ott 
 Patrick Smith 
 Peter Voss 
27 Nadine Barkow 
 William Lueskow 
  Braydon Maney 
28  Kenna Nguyen 
29  Henry Buyarski 
   Brett Foth 
  Logan Kornusky 
  Matthew Omdahl 
  Grant Tritabaugh 
30  Stefanie Enderby 
31  Sophia Barlament   
   

2 Adam & Jennifer Davie 
 Shaun & Shannon Kornusky 
5 Jenifer & Keith Delebreau 
 Andrew & Amanda Strickland 
6 Kevin & Jill Callahan 
7 Darrell & Sharon Eggert 
 Joshua & Erica Errer 
9 Joel & Kathy Cornell 
10 Brian & Jennell Brzinski 
 Michael & Patricia Zeamer 
14 Mark & Caitlyn Guth 
 Ken & Barb Whitford 
16 Dr. Timothy & Debbie Freeman 
 William & Sharon Kussow 
18 Jennifer & Tay Dryer 
19 Robert & Mandy Mueller 
 Debbie & Perry Welnetz 

21 John & Sandra Badtke 
 Paul & Jackie Edlebeck 
25 Roger & Eileen Engel 
 Fred & Lois Falck 
 Chris & Jodie Suomi 
26 Steve & Alessandra Gatewood 
29 Aaron & Nicole Selner 
30 Paul & Mary Barkow 
 Richard & Kayann Kocian 
 Milton & Lois Stirdivant 
 Rick & Jean Zimmerman 
31 Jeff & Daun Baneck 
 Dave & Jill Bukowski 


